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“The Love of Christ moves us to spiritual growth, through prayer, faith
formation and stewardship.”

THIS WEEK AT OLG

MONDAY, January 18th
e MCBAC-MTR-Legion of Mary, 5:30-

7:30pm
e Office Closed-Martin Luther King Day
e  Church-St. Sebastian Novena 6:15pm

TUESDAY, January 19th
e MCBAC-PPR - RCIA, 7-9pm
e OFFICE-Finance Council 5:30pm

WEDNESDAY, January 20th
e CHURCH-St. Sebastian Mass 1pm

e MCBAC-Gym Confessions, 6pm-8pm
e SCHOOL-SOR 6:15-7:30pm
e CHURCH-Lector Training 7-9pm

THURSDAY, January 21st
e SCHOOL-SOR 6:15-7:30pm

e MCBAC-BR Bible Study 7:30-9pm

FRIDAY, January 22nd

SATURDAY, January 23rd

SUNDAY. January 24th

2" SUNDAY

IN ORDINARY TIME

—_

John was standing with two of his disciples, and as he watched
Jesus walk by, he said, “Behold, the Lamb of God.” The two
disciples heard what he said and followed Jesus. - jn 1:35-37

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.

Office Phone: 785-232-5088
Office Fax: 785-232-8834
Emergency Eve : 785-215-6113
Fr. Ray May: 620-803-2395

Parish Office Email:
olgparishoffice@olg-parish.com
Adoration Chapel: 785-730-2457

OFFICE ADDRESS: 134 NE LAKE ST. TOPEKA, KANSAS 66616




Masses For the Week

Sat01/16 4:00pm tHenry, David & Virginia
Hernandez
tBlas Jr. Pimentel
6:00pm tJaime Benito Soto de la Rosa
tReginaldo Soto de la Rosa
Por las Familias de OLG
9:00am tJoe "Mayo" Ortiz
tSalvador Benavidez-Quirante
11:00am tJesus Manuel Romero
El descanso eterno de las
almas del purgatorio
8:00am No Mass/ Mass @ Sacred Heart
6:30pm tJesus Manuel Romero
tPetronilo Guzman
8:00am tJaime Benito Soto de la Rosa
1:00pm St. Sebastian Mass

6:30pm tCenonia Castro

Sun 01/17

Tue 01/19

Wed 01,20

8:00am tJaime Benito Soto de la Rosa
6:30pm tJaime Benito Soto de la Rosa
El descanso eterno de las
almas del purgatorio
8:00am tJaime Benito Soto de la Rosa
In Thanksgiving to Jesus Christ
6:30pm tJesus Manuel Romero
4:00pm tLiz Garcia
tSalvador Benavidez-Quirante
tNorberto SR. & Dolores Adame
6:00pm tJaime Benito Soto de la Rosa
tPetronilo Guzman
9:00am tLinda Rivera
tJulia Perez
11:00am tJesus Manuel Romero
Por las Familias de OLG

Thur 01/21

Fri 01/22

Sat 01/23

Sun 01/24

Please pray for the sick of the Parish / Por
favor oren por los enfermos de la parroquia.

Jr. Vargas Deacon Ray Delgado Cruz Chavez

Angel Martinez Robert Barron Andrea Katherine Flores
Mary Linda Trimble  Norbert Adame

Guadalupe Flores Robert Rios

As part of the Prayer for the Sick, we always pray for the sick
in our community. Names are placed on the list only if re-

quested by family to avoid confusion. Names will be listed for
one month. You may call to have them added again. To have a
family member listed, please call our office at 785-232-5088.

Office Closed
Due to Covid-19 the Church office is closed to the
Public, if you have any questions please call 785-
232-5088 or email olgparishoffice@olg-office.com
for any information or if you are in need of an ap-
pointment. There is also a black drop off mailbox
outside of the church office so you may drop off any
donations or envelopes; the drop off box is checked
daily.

Church Office

OLG public Mass re-opening guidelines

1. During the time of the Corona virus pandemic, Arch-
bishop Naumann has given Catholics in the Archdiocese
a dispensation from attending in person public Mass.

2. Anyone feeling uncomfortable coming back to public
Mass knowing the risks involved should stay home, es-
pecially those in high risk groups such as people with
serious underlying medical conditions & the elderly.

3. Those choosing to attend public Mass must wear a
mask and bring their personal hand sanitizer and a
towel to cover the upper part of the pew in front of you
that you will touch during Mass.

4. During consecration time, all people will stand up, or
be seated if unable to stand up for long, so that you
avoid touching the kneelers.

5. Assix feet social distance must be kept from other
people. Only those living in the same household can sit
together in proximity.

6. Mass cannot last more than 45 minutes as directed
by Archbishop Naumann. There will be no congrega-
tional singing, only an accompanist & a cantor.

7. People cannot congregate socializing before or after
Mass per Archdiocese and CDC guidelines. Please go
home immediately after Mass. The Church will be sani-
tized after mass to be ready for the next group.

8. Holy Communion will be given only in the hand.
9. OLG can only safely accommodate people seated
in the pews using every other pew keeping the 6-
foot distance in between families to comply with
Archdiocesan & CDC guidelines.

10. Access to the church will be only through the main
front entrance.

*Thanks for your cooperation, patience & understanding
as we go through this unprecedented time!!

CONFESSIONS
The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be celebrated
on Wednesdays from 6-8 pm in the Activity Center.
Please bring a mask and be brief.



mailto:olgparishoffice@olg-office.com

3

PARISH LIFE PARISH LIFE

e EUCHARISTIC
g)arisﬁ’% Giving ADORERS Alh

January 9th & 10th Weekly Total

Envelope: $5,410.00 _ _
Plate: $1,073.00 [tis only through the grace of God that we have er_1]o.ye.d
Memorial Donation: $2,500.00 all that He has given us. (Our health, family, materialistic
Faith Direct end of year: $3675.00 gains, wealth ect.) Therefore one way to be thankful to
) _ ' ’ ' our Lord, for these loving gifts we take for granted, is to
Faith Direct: $4,642.00 commit ourselves to spend at least one hour with Him
TOTAL: $17,300.00 as an Eucharistic Adorer. Open your hearts and contact:
Budgeted Collections $15.861.75 Angel & Mary Valdivia at 273-1629 for guardian hours

from 6:00am-12:00pm, Anna Alcala at 913-909-8490
for hours from 12:00pm - 6:00pm and Monica & Marcus
Ramirez at 273-8448 for hours from 6:00pm-6am.

(pesupuesto mensual de colectas)

Income Over (Under) Budget  $1,438.25

(bajo del presupuesto) Hours currently open:
Sunday:1:00 am, 9:00am & 11:00 pm

Building Fund Balance: $623,436.41 Monday:12:00am, 1:00am & 3:00am , 8:00am, 2:00pm
Tuesday:4:00am & 9:00 am
It is never too late to make stewardship a way of life. Friday: 2:00am
ATTENTION: We are no
Current Mass Schedule . longer requiring parishioners
Horario actualizado para Misa [Attenhon to call to sign up for mass. We
All Masses are Public ,, Please! have a capacity for 200 inside
No Sign up Required 0 the church and can seat pa-
rishioners every other pew. If
Saturday: 4:00 p.m. English Mass at any point we reach our capacity there is a possibility
6:00 p.m. Misa en Espafiol that you can be turned away and we may start to have

parishioners call again to sign up.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. English Mass **Live Streamed**

11:00 a.m. Misa en Espafiol ** Transmisién en vivo** Church Office
Tuesday: 8:00 a.m. Mass (Eng) at Sacred Marriages: Arrangements must be made with the pas-
Heart Church** tor at least 9-12 Months prior to the planned date.
6:30 p.m. Misa en Espanol Planes de Matrimonio llame a la oficina.
Quinceafieras: Arrangements need to be made with the
Wednesday: 8:00 a.m. English Mass church office 6-12 Months prior to planned date.
6:30 p.m. Misa en Espaiiol Baptism Preparation Session
Spanish Baptism class is February 12th, at 5:00pm
Thursday: 8:00 a.m. English Mass inside the MCBAC in the Banquet Room
6:30 p.m. Misa en Espaiiol English class is February 8th, at 7:00pm in the Church
Anointing of the Sick: For the Sacrament of the Sick
Friday: 8:00 a.m. English Mass please call the parish office.

6:30 p.m. Misa en Espafiol

LOST & FOUND

**Live Stream via the Our Lady of Guadalupe

Facebook page . )
**Transmisién en vivo por Facebook: Our Lady of A pair of eyeglasses was turned into the Church of-

Guadalupe fice in December. Call the office to inquire.




VIDA PARROQUIAL

VIDA PARROQUIAL

Guia de Reapertura

1. Durante el tiempo de la pandemia del Coronavi-
rus el Arzobispo Nauman a dispensado a los Catéli-
cos de la Archididcesis de asistir a Misa en persona.
2. Aquellas personas

que concienzudamente escojan tomar el riesgo
de asistir a una Misa en el templo debe de usar
un tapa boca y traer su propio alcohol en gel
para sus manos al igual que una toalla para cu-
brir la parte frontal de la banca que puede toca-
ra durante la Misa.

3. Las personas no se congregaran

a socializar antes o después de la Misa, seguin lo
que ordend el Arzobispo y el guia de CDC (Centro
de Control de Enfermedades Nacional). Esto quie-
re decir que por favor las personas regresen a sus
casas inmediatamente después de Misa. La Iglesia
sera desinfectada después de la Misa para que esté
lista para recibir al siguiente grupo de feligreses.

4. La Iglesia puede acomodar unicamente a per-
sonas sentadas en cada otra banca, que estaran
separadas por seis pies de distancia y sefialadas
por medio de cintas de control, para asi seguir
las reglas de la Archidiocesis y el CDC.

*Gracias por su cooperacion, paciencia y entendi-
miento.

CONFESIONES:

El Sacramento de la Confesion se celebrara todos los
Miércoles de 6 a 8 p.m. en el gimnasio del Marlo Cuevas.
Traer cubre bocas por favor y mantener la sana
distancia y ser breves.

MEDITACION DEL EVANGELIO

En este relato del Evangelio, se dice que Juan estaba
con sus discipulos y, que, en ese momento, Jesus
pasaba por ahi. Juan, ve a Jesus y dice a sus discipu-
los: “Ese es el Cordero de Dios” (Juan 1:36). Desde
ese momento, Juan deja de ser importante y sede el
lugar al Cordero de Dios. Por lo tanto, los discipu-
los, sin ningun retraso ni pregunta, siguieron a Je-
sus. Era el momento del encuentro, de la intimidad,
de pasar un buen rato con él. El Papa Francisco lo
describe de la siguiente manera: “Verdaderamente
cada uno tiene su encuentro con Jesus. Pensemos
en los primeros discipulos que seguian a Jesus y
permanecieron con El toda la tarde - Juan y An-
drés, el primer encuentro -y fueron felices por
esto”.

El Papa continta su reflexion diciendo: “Todos
nosotros hemos tenido en nuestra vida algin en-
cuentro con El, un encuentro verdadero, en el
que senti que Jesds me miraba. No es una expe-
riencia s6lo para santos. Y si no recordamos, sera
bonito hacer un poco de memoria y pedir al Se-
fior que nos dé la memoria, porque El se acuerda,
El recuerda el encuentro. Una buena tarea para
hacer en casa, seria precisamente volver a pensar
cuando senti verdaderamente al Sefior cerca de
mi, cuando senti que tenia que cambiar de vida y
ser mejor o perdonar a una persona, cuando sen-
ti al Sefior que me pedia algo y, por ello, cuando
me encontré al Sefior (Homilia en Santa Marta, 24
de abril de 2015). Para nosotros ahora, cabe la
siguiente pregunta. ;Dénde, donde, encontraré al
Sefior?

©OLPi

RECORDATORIO

NO HAY Bautismos, Misas de XV anos o Bodas du-
rante la CUARESMA que comienza el 17 de febrero
y termina el 4 de abril. Para obtener mas infor-
macién, llame a la oficina de la iglesia.

La Oficina Parroquial continda cerrada al
publico.

Si necesita asistencia por favor llamanos de 9:00
am a 3:30 pm (Lunes a Jueves) y le asistiremos.
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PARISH NEWS

Reminder

There are NO Baptisms, XV Mass or Weddings dur-
ing LENT which begins February 17th and goes
through April 4th. For more information please
call the church office.

Archbishop’s Call to Share

Have you turned around to someone at home and
said, “What?” Only to have them say, “ I didn't say
anything.” Most of the time we just shrug that off,
right? Can you imagine Samuel sleeping in his
room? Three times he heard someone calling him.
Finally, it dawned on him. God was calling him! As
we near the beginning of the Archbishop’s Call to
Share appeal, take some time to be still, to be quite
and listen to the Lord. Listen to what He is saying
and how you will support the Archbishop’s Call to
Share appeal this year.

Holy Family Catholic School
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REGIONAL NEWS

Friends and Family of our Holy Community,

Please join Holy Family Catholic School for our
Winter Extravaganza Event held virtually on Face-
book Live on January 16th at 6:00 p.m. The event s
free and we welcome everyone to attend. Thank
you for your continued support. We are looking
forward to another successful event!

50/50 Raffle

Holy Family is now selling tickets for the Extrava-
ganza 50/50 raffle. You can call the school office at
785-234-8980. Tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25.
Tickets are available through January 16t. Thank
you for supporting Holy Family Catholic School.

Support Our Seminarians

We need your help to make this year’s Support Our
Seminarians (SOS) event the best. This will be our
final SOS event, and sadly due to the pandemic, we
wont be able to gather in person; we will be gather-
ing virtually. We need your help to make this final
SOS event our most successful ever! You can sup-
port our seminarians and the future of the Church
by making a donation, purchasing raffle tickets,
praying for vocations, and joining us online at
6:00pm on Friday, January 29, 2021, for the final
SOS event. To donate or purchase raffle tickets, vis-
it www.supportourseminarians.com or contact
Martha Hodes at (913)207-9893 or mmmbh-
sos512@gmail.com. We hope you will join us in
supporting our seminarians and vocations to the
priesthood.

KANSAS MASS, MARCH & RALLY FOR LIFE

In recognition of the National Day of Prayer for the Le-
gal Protection of the Unborn and the 48th anniversary
of Roe vs. Wade, please join the Bishops of Kansas in
prayer via the Livestreamed Kansas Mass for Life on Jan.
21stat 10:30 a.m. --www.livestream.com/ArchKCK/
KSMassforLife. All are welcome to join the Kansas
March for Life in-person beginning at 12:00 pm in front
of the Topeka Performing Arts Center, 214 SE Eighth
Ave, Topeka. The march will end at the Capitol steps for
the Kansans for Life Rally.

Let’s stand up for the legal guarantee of the right to life,
in penance for the over 60 million lives lost, and to end
violations to the dignity of the human person - both
child and mother - committed through the act of abor-
tion. Plans are subject to change due to Covid re-
strictions and possible inclement weather, so please
check the archkck.org/prolife website for details and
updates.




